CAUTION: This Message originated outside of Epping Forest District Council. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/Madam,
| am writing to enclose my objections to the proposed South Epping plan, Ref MM78 | am a resident
in [Redacted] and am very concerned about this revised proposal.

Originally a vehicular bridge was included in the plans, which would ease congestion, in the current
Main Modifications consultation, this has been removed. This is an absolute requirement. The roads
in Brook Road, Bridge Hill and Ivy Chimneys roads are not suitable for any more traffic. | live on
[Redacted] and have a job now to get onto the road in my car, we have a blind spot so that when
vehicles come under the bridge, which is so narrow, some vehicles speed up the hill and don’t
always see us getting off the driveway. It’s so dangerous. We have a lot of children walking to
School, we have cyclists, dog walkers and people riding horses along these narrow roads. It will be an
accident waiting to happen.

The pavements are in a terrible state with vehicles parking on the pavements making it almost
impossible to get to the school safely and also going to the park. You have to walk in the road.
Crossing the road is a nightmare. The roads get very congested now with the school runs and the bin
vehicles.

The council don’t seem to care about the roads or pavements making it very difficult and dangerous
for mumes, the disabled and the elderly.

The infrastructure now can’t cope without adding more traffic!!!

In the original planed proposal said that appropriate community and healthcare must be provided.
The GP surgeries can’t cope with the amount of patients they have now. A new surgery is an
absolute must. The weather conditions in the winter make it very hard to get to the existing
surgery’s making the journey impossible for the he disabled and the elderly.

Ivy Chimneys School is at full capacity. In the original proposals a bigger school was going to be built.
This is an absolute must for this site.

The necessary green infrastructure must be provided especially as a lot of our green spaces are
being built on. Epping Forest is packed to capacity, and needs to be protected. Ref MM24, MM53.

New housing must be a mixture of types, Ref MM28.

If South Epping does not get the necessary infrastructure, this will put additional pressure on the
whole Town and Parish in terms of oversubscribed doctors, dentists, school places, road congestion
and air pollution.

Yours sincerely
Pam Horgan,
[Redacted]



